MINUTES TO THE MEETING OF HARTFIELD PARISH COUNCIL,

TOWN CROFT COMMITTEE HELD ON MONDAY 9th MARCH 2020 AT GOODS YARD HOUSE AT 7:30pm. 
Present:  Cllr R Nathan (Chair), Cllr P Norman, Cllr J Sanders Cllr M Colenutt and Cllr G Horner.
Absent: Cllr A Higgins and Cllr J Smith.
1. To accept Apologies for Absence
Cllr A Higgins and Cllr J Smith.

2. To hear members’ declarations of interests in matters to be discussed

The Chair reminded Cllrs to declare when necessary. 

3. To approve previous minutes as attached 

Unanimously approved and signed as a true record. 
4. Matters arising. 

The playground works were noted. Work was due to be completed within two weeks. Recent bad weather and ageing fencing had led to an issue with the playground fence. It needed resolving ASAP so the playground works could be completed. 

The quote of £575 to replace the section of fencing was agreed by the Committee and the Clerk would instruct works ASAP weather permitting and a temporary fix in the meantime to allow the playground works to be completed. 
5. Correspondence.

Correspondence with Hartfield Cricket Club was noted on the new French drain to the front of the barn. 

The Council agreed the new drain was for the benefit of keeping the contents of the barn dry and not draining the area around the barn which all agreed was a quagmire with the recent bad weather. The Council agreed this area was always muddy and asked the Clerk to ask the club to not dig or alter the ground in front of the barns and the Council asked the Clerk to investigate further land drainage works with Bourne as a possible solution. 

6. Financial Summary 2019/20

This had been circulated to the Council and the Clerk confirmed the account was tracking to budget except for the reactive repairs and town croft maintenance (tree works). The budget for planned repairs unused for finger posts had been allocated to the overbudget on the croft barn.

The budget for 2020/21 was noted and referred to when discussing future works.

7. Reactive repairs report.

Completed: 
The roof on the pavilion tiles re-fixing. This continues to require ongoing work. 

Tennis Court fence repair. 

Remove broken planters near entrance to Castlefields. 

Replace broken sleeper in Goods Yard House car park – The sleeper has been removed the Clerk was asked to look into possible sleepers laid on the ground rather than vertical posts. 

Repairs to Hartfield bus shelter light. 
To be Completed: 
One tile needs to be reinstated on the bus shelter. 

Potholes in driveway and car park to be filled in. 
8. Planned repairs report.

Completed: 
Drain and shelving to the Croft Barn. 

To be completed: 
The fingerpost survey and works would be progressed in the Spring. Fingerpost cleaning to be arranged by the Clerk. 
Quotes for gate and fence replacement on Croft next to Playground.
This was discussed and the lowest quote for £935.00 was approved. 

Colemans Hatch bus shelter gutters / dig out rear soil – Clerk to get quotes. 

Planned scheduled works: 
The Bourne works schedule was examined.
It was agreed to progress with the whole schedule in 2020 to maximise benefits of draining the Croft for parishioners. The Clerk would instruct Bourne accordingly. 

The current grass cutting company had decided to not work in East Sussex this year after losing the WDC contract. The Clerk had gone to tender to three companies. The first company had confirmed the quote which was marginally less than paid in 2019 and this was deemed acceptable unless a cheaper quote was received in the meantime before the grass cutting season commenced. 
9. Matters for Reporting and Inclusion in Future Agendas.

A plan for memorial plaques once benches are past their usable life – possible placement on the barn wall. 

Quotes for planting for 2021/22 budget. 
Pavilion improvements / roof quotes. 

10. Next meeting 29th June 2020
Meeting Closed 8:40pm 
